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Principal’s Pen 
 
Dear Danville Families, 

 

It was wonderful to see so many of you at Open 

House. The beginning of a school year brings so 

many mixed emotions. Knowing you support 

your children and show your commitment and 

energy to work with school staff sends a very 

strong message. For that, I am grateful. It truly 

takes a village to educate our children. The 

Danville Staff knows how lucky we are to be 

partnered with you.  

 

The weather may have days that have that 

autumn feel of warmth without humidity but the 

heat is on as the fourth and fifth grade cross 

country team makes their mark competing 

against elementary schools in southern NH! 

Many thanks to Mr. Ard as he leads Danville 

School teams toward determination, endurance, 

and self-motivation at weekly meets. Each meet 

brings a positive feeling of accomplishment to 

each team member as they gain benefits from 

their commitment to self-improvement. Our 

students are setting a fine example for all of us. 

 

Find time to ask specific questions about your 

child’s school day. It is very typical to hear, 

“Nothing,” when you ask what they did in 

school today. Trust me, there are no days when 

that would be the truth! Teachers have 

established routines with students. The 

universal screening has been completed and 

students are organized in learning groups to help 

each student learn what they need to be 

successful in school.  

 

We will be having a Halloween Parade at school 

October 31 at 10:30 for PK and ½ day 

kindergarten students and at 2:00 for full day 

Kindergarten – grade 5 students. Students may 

bring costumes to wear for the parade if they 

wish. Please do not bring masks, weapons, or 

any kind of make-up. Students must be able to 

change into their costumes independently. We 

are hoping for good weather. The parade will 

take place on the school playground at the 

assigned times. If you plan to come watch the 

parade, please go directly to the playground. If 

the weather does not cooperate, we will have a 

parade in the cafeteria, and you will need to sign 

in through the front office.   

 

Best, 

Nancy Barcelos 

 
 

 

http://www.danvilleschool.com/


 

 
Assistant Principal News 
 

     We have had a busy start to the year. 

Teachers have been evaluating students 

through district assessments in order to 

create instructional groups and set 

targeted goals for all students.  They are 

continuing to implement district adopted 

curricula while utilizing our new rubrics to 

review student work for evidence toward 

competency.  A flyer was sent in your 

Danville Delivery recently about parent 

information sessions on the new K-5 

Elementary Report Cards.  This is the first 

of many opportunities to gain information 

or ask questions.  Sessions are not school 

specific, anyone can attend. 
 

 Atkinson Academy October 10th at 7pm 

 Sandown North     October 11th at 6pm 

 Pollard School       October 12th at 9am & 6pm 

 Sandown Central   October 18th at 9am 

 Sandown North     October 20th at 9am 

 Danville School      October 25th at 6pm 

 

     Our first STAR assessment results 

have been sent home. This test is a 

computer-adaptive test which provides 

information for instruction relative to 

student needs, both for intervention and 

enrichment. Teachers will be discussing the 

first STAR benchmark and any progress 

monitoring completed over the next few 

weeks at parent teacher conferences in 

November.  However, please reach out with 

any questions you would like answered 

before that. 

 

Day 1 and 2 Blizzard Bags are coming home!   

 

     It is only October, but we are prepared 

for any reason school may be canceled. To 

know for sure that a day has been 

designated as an Online Learning/Blizzard 

Bag Day, listen to the “No School” alert 

message. The message will indicate that it 

is an Online Learning/Blizzard Bag Day 

rather than a traditional snow day. During 

an official Online Learning/Blizzard Bag 

Day, your child’s teacher (in grades 3-5) 

will be online to view, comment, and support 

students during the hours of 10:00 am – 

2:00 pm.  Your child’s teacher (in grades K-

2) will be available through email between 

the hours of 10:00 am – 2:00 pm to answer 

any questions you have.   

   

  Students in grades K-2, and those in the 

upper grades with the paper copy option, 

are asked to bring their work to school the 

next day. We want the Online 

Learning/Blizzard Bag Day to be a great 

success. It is important that all students 

participate. In order for the day to count 

as a school day the district needs 80% 

participation. It is our goal at Danville 

Elementary to have 100% each Blizzard 

Day.  

 

Sincerely,  

Lucy Canotas  

382-5554 ext. 5302 
 
 

 



 

Counselor’s Corner 
 

Classroom guidance has started!  This year I will 
be using the Second Step Curriculum in grades 
1-5.  Topics include Skills for Listening, Empathy, 
Emotion Management and Problem Solving.  
The goal of these lessons, is to teach students 
the skills that strengthen their ability to learn, 
have empathy, manage emotions and solve 
problems.  Your children will be learning a lot 
this year and he or she will need your help!  Look 
for tips and updates in the monthly newsletter 
to help understand what your child is learning.  I 
look forward to visiting classrooms again and 
working with your children! 
 
** Please look in your child’s Danville Delivery 
for a “Parent Letter” with a website and family 
activation key code, to watch videos about the 
Second Step Program and get more information 
about what your child is learning.  

 
SECOND STEP TOPIC: FEELINGS AND EMPATHY 
How to Help Your Child Feel Good About School 

 
Find reasons to praise your child every day. Help 
your child focus on his/her strengths. Make sure 
your child knows he or she has the ability to 
succeed. Have high expectations for learning 
and behavior at home and at school. Help your 
child take responsibility for his or her choices.  
Encourage active learning. This involves asking 
and answering questions, problem-solving and 
exploring interests. Listen to your child’s ideas 
and respond to them.  
 
It’s going to be a great year!  
 
Elissa Salemi 

School Counselor 
elissa.salemi@timberlane.net / 382-5554 
x5310. 

 
“They may forget what you said, but they will 
never forget how you made them feel.”                 
-Anonymous“ 
 

 

 

 

 

with Mrs. Dube 

 

 The kindergarteners have enjoyed many 

science experiments since school began.  We 

observed the reaction between two chemicals, 

vinegar and baking soda, to see an apple 

explode.  In another experiment, we observed 

what happens when you add water to a circle of 

Skittles; the Skittles “rainbow”.  We’ve 

hypothesized whether apples would sink or float 

and then tested our theories.  Our greatest 

experiment so far was dissecting acorns; each 

student used scientist’s tools (a magnifying 

glass and tweezers) to take apart an acorn and 

look inside.  We are currently trying to grow a 

maple tree from an acorn in the Innovation Lab. 

  

The fourth and fifth graders started off the year 

brainstorming a list of expectations for working 

in groups in their respective classes.  Their first 

challenge is underway, with groups of three or 

four designing and building a piece of footwear 

out of newspaper and tape.  The winning shoe 

will be worn by me for an entire day to show it 

off!  The students are being quite thoughtful 

with respects to my comfort, the durability of 

the shoe, and my sense of style! 

 



 
From the Danville Elementary Library 

Media Center 

 

The Danville School Library 

Electronic Card Catalog ~ Online 

Literacy Tools Usernames and 

Passwords 

 

 
 

Happy Fall Danville Families / Enjoy 

the outdoors! 

 
Below you will find the usernames and 

passwords that are needed to access the many 

learning tools offered in our district.  Students 

can use these links for homework help, to build 

reading and comprehension skills, enjoy some 

educational games and to look up favorite 

authors and titles in our library.  Print out this 

page and keep by the computer for easy access. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Using the library Destiny program from 

home: 
● Log on to the Danville School website: 

http://wp.timberlane.net/ds/   
● On the left hand side click on:  Library  

The Destiny Homepage / Catalog tabs 

will appear 

 

To Search for a book: 

 
● Click on:  “Catalog” tab  

  

To Use the WebPath Express - (safe/accurate 

research and homework websites and databases) 

● Click on the  “WebPath Express”   link 

on the left hand side of the page 

 

To access Research / Literacy tools 
●  Click on the “Home” tab 

 
● Scholastic BookFlix (Interactive 

Reading Resource)   Username: dvilles / 

Password: bookflix 

● Scholastic TrueFlix (Informational Text 

Reading Resource)  Username: danelem 

/ Password: trueflix 

● World Book (Online Encyclopedia)   

Username: timbernh / Password: facts 

● Britannica (Online Encyclopedia)   

Username: timberlanehs / Password: 

access 

● PebbleGo/PebbleGoNext  (Interactive 

Educational Digital Content)   

Username: danville / Password: school 

● Brain Pop/Brain Pop Jr. (Developing 

Reader Research)  Username: 

danvillees / Password: bpop 

● Ebsco (Research Databases)   

Username: danville/Password: 03819 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Kisiel, LM 

Mrs. Murphy, LA 

 

 

 

 

Danville Elementary School Library  

Destiny: 

Electronic Card Catalog 

 Online Literacy Tools 

http://www.danvilleschool.com/
http://www.danvilleschool.com/


 
All About Art! 
 

Dear Danville Families, 

 

We are busier than ever in the Art Room this 

year!   All students have been working on a 

piece of art that will participate in an all 

school fundraiser that has been done in the 

past called Original Works of Art.  More 

information about this fundraiser to come. 

The Pre-School and Kindergarteners are 

working on creating a Caterpillar.  They are 

using their tracing skills and they are 

practicing their coloring skills.  

Kindergarteners are also practicing their 

basic shapes. 

 

The First Graders are working on a Fish 

illustration.  They were told a silly story while 

they drew their fish using basic shapes.   The 

focus of this project is on patterns of line, 

shape and color. 

 

The Second Graders are working on 

illustrating a tall stack of teacups.  The focus 

is on overlapping shapes and creating 

patterns with lines, shapes and colors. 

 

The Third Graders are creating Owls.  They 

learned some new facts about Owls.  The 

focus of the project is on overlapping and 

using patterns of shape, lines and color. 

 

The Fourth Graders are creating Celestial 

Suns.  They learned about how different 

cultures over time viewed the sun as a symbol 

and/or a God.  The focus is on symmetry, and 

patterns using line, shape and color. 

 

The Fifth Graders are working on creating 

Lighthouse scenes.  They learned some facts 

about lighthouses and saw many visuals of 

them.  I taught the students the basic 

structure of drawing a lighthouse and then 

we talked about the foreground, 

middleground and background of their 

landscape. 

 

I am collecting appropriate, child friendly 

magazines for collage pictures at this time. 

Other recycled materials are also being 

accepted for three-dimensional building. We 

do not need newspapers at this time. 

Thank you so much for your support in the 

Visual Arts! 

Mrs. Rice  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Music Note 
Ms. Soha 
 
5th grade Band parents: you will be getting a 
letter in Danville Delivery explaining our 
exciting computer program Smart 
Music!  Please keep an eye out for it so you 
know how to download this free 
program.  Your child will have assignments to 
complete and lots of music to play for fun! 
 
Mark your calendars! 
January 10th 7pm    Winter Concert (Band, 
Strings, and Chorus) 
March 26th and 27th  Rehearsal & Concert for 
all 5th grade Band students. 
March 29th     7pm     Chorus Concert 
(rehearsal at 6:30) 



April 11th        7pm   Concert for all 4th grade 
Band students 
 
All events take place at the PAC (Timberlane 
Performing Arts Center).  More information will 
be sent home as the dates approach. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Physical Education 

Hello Everyone! 
 

      October is here and with it comes a lot of 

exciting P.E. activities.  We have just finished 

up with our soccer unit and are moving quickly 

into our throwing and catching skills.  As the 

month progresses we will be wrapping up with 

Halloween games, which are always some of the 

most interesting lessons of the year!  

 

Our fourth and fifth grade cross country team 

will be finishing their season in the middle of 

October and have been doing a wonderful job so 

far.  I am always amazed at the amount of 

interest that running in a field or woods can 

bring to a child.  Thank you to everyone who has 

supported our team this year! 

 

Get outside with your child and enjoy the 

wonderful fall weather!  As always, if you have 

any comments or questions, feel free to email 

me and I will get back to you as soon as I can!  I 

hope this note finds you happy and active! 

 

-Patrick Ard 

Danville P.E. 

Patrick.Ard@timberlane.net 

 

 

 

 
Enrichment Program 

By Cindy Wood 
 
     October will be a busy month here at 

Danville elementary for our upper grades.  

On Wednesday, October 25 our grade 

three to grade five students 

will have the pleasure of 

attending a live performance 

of Willy Wonka at the Leddy 

Center in Epping, NH. This is 

the last season the Leddy 

Center will be open, so this is a 

special performance for our 

upper elementary students.   

 

 Our classrooms will prepare with 

some discussions 

centered on an 

overview of the 

play, in case 

students are not 

familiar with the 

famous book 

Charlie and the 

Chocolate Factory by Roald Dahl. 

Teachers will also be explaining and 

reminding students of proper etiquette 

for watching and enjoying a live 

performance.  For a week or so after the 

performance classrooms will tie in Willy 

Wonka to their curriculum through 

various means such as comparing and 

contrasting the live performance to 

other medium (the book, the movie, etc.).  

Be sure to ask your child about the live 

https://images.moviepilot.com/image/upl
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performance and their classroom 

activities that will follow up this special 

field trip.  

 

     Then on October 27 our grade 4 and 

5 students will be visited by the            

UNH Enginnering Department 

STEMbassadors. This wonderful group of 

students and their mentor visited last 

year and worked on STEM based problem 

solving with our students. We expect this 

year to be a wonderful event as well. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Literacy Specialist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

           


